MARYLAND REAL ESTATE COMMISSION

500 North Calvert Street

Baltimore, MD 21202

Mission: Protecting the health, safety, and welfare of the public 

through examination, licensing, and regulatory activities regarding real estate

BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES

October 21, 2015, 10:30 a.m.

Highlights from the meeting:

· Current license count is 40,312
· Supervision outline is nearing completion
· August guaranty fund balance is $942,172.43
· Commissioner Georgiana Tyler has submitted resignation
PRESENT:


Commissioner J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chair (Industry)


Commissioner Karen Baker (Consumer)

Commissioner Anne Cooke (Industry)

Commissioner Marla Johnson (Industry)


Commissioner Georgiana S. Tyler (Industry)


Commissioner James Reeder (Consumer)

Commissioner Robin Pirtle (Consumer)


Brian Weeks, AAG

Katherine F. Connelly, Executive Director


Charlene Faison, Education Administrator, Session Recorder 

ABSENT:

PUBLIC IN ATTENDANCE:


Mark Feinroth, MAR

Bob Johnston, AACAR

CALL TO ORDER:


J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:41 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:


Motion (made by Marla Johnson, seconded by Georgiana Tyler) To approve the minutes of the September 16, 2015 business meeting.  Unanimous approval.

REPORT OF COMPLAINTS/ADMINISTRATIVE DISMISSALS:


Motion (made by Georgiana Tyler, seconded by Marla Johnson) To approve the Administrative Dismissals for the month of October 2015.  Motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

1. Education – Georgiana Tyler, Education Chair
· For the month of September 2015 PSI administered 738 salesperson and 61 broker exams, compared to 660 salesperson and 46 broker exams in September 2014.

2. Legislative – Marla Johnson, Legislative Chair
· No comments from Commissioner Johnson.
· Mark Feinroth, MAR, made comment on new, pending or and/or proposed legislation. He noted that MAR is working on an agency bill and should have a copy for next month’s meeting. They are considering a bill to empower the Commission to make a transfer from operating fund to guaranty fund if the need to sustain the guaranty fund presents itself.
COMMENTS FROM EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR:  Katherine F. Connelly

1. Current license count totals 40,3127, of which 4,362 are brokers, 3,071 are associate brokers, 31,958 salespersons, 569 branch offices, 98 reciprocal brokers, 31 reciprocal associate brokers, and 220 reciprocal salespersons.  Of the total count, 1,675 are inactive.

2. The Guaranty Fund balance for August is $924,172.43 with $42,799.83 paid out in claims.
3. Copy of regulation to reduce fees was published in the MD Register on 10/16/15.

4. Question raised regarding handout found on Maryland Department of the Environment’s website regarding the need to tell potential home buyers there is asbestos in the home? MDE says No. Brian Weeks will contact MDE as the Commissioners believe the response should be yes. 
5. Commissioners review AG’s opinion regarding coupons.

6. Supervision course update provided. Ms. Connelly and Commissioner Tyler updated the PowerPoint. Outline will continue to be worked on.
7. Question posed by Ms. Connelly regarding if a property has been vacant for a long time (i.e., 3 years for example) should that be part of a disclosure requirement.

8. Ms. Connelly announced that she is still waiting for the appointment of a Commissioner from the Eastern Shore. Currently recommendation is in front of the Governor. She’s also working on a replacement for Commissioner Tyler.

9. Anne Cooke, whose birthday was Monday, was wished a happy belated birthday by all.

10. Georgiana Tyler has forward her resignation letter to the Governor as a member of our Board effective November 19, 2015.

11. Our next meeting is Wednesday, November 18, 2015.

COMMENTS FROM COUNSEL:    Brian Weeks
1. Asst. Attorney General Weeks received a response from HUD regarding the ongoing issue of return of deposits. HUD agreed to allow state law to override their typical 10-day requirement but ultimately they still have the deciding factor of how the funds are to be handled. Mr. Weeks and Ms. Connelly proposed an Advice from Counsel Notice to go on web for agents. 
2. Dos and Don’ts for chat providers was provided to Steve Long and will be published soon

3. Update on NC Dental Board case provided and review of FTC Staff Guidance on Active Supervision of State Regulatory Boards Controlled by Market Participants handout was also reviewed.

COMMENTS FROM CHAIR:  J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia

· Chair D’Ambrosia attended the installation ceremony for MAR’s new President.
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

· None
NEW BUSINESS:

· None
ADJOURNMENT:


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:43 A.M.   The next monthly business meeting is Wednesday, November 18, 2015.

APPROVED AS PRESENTED ____________________________________________________







J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chairperson

APPROVED AS AMENDED ______________________________________________________







J. Nicholas D’Ambrosia, Chairperson
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